
 
 

 

 

 

 

March 2025 
Dear Parents/Guardians,     
 
We are really looking forward to welcoming your daughters to WHS in September. I wanted to write 
to you with a few points of guidance ahead of September. 
 
Co-Curricular Ensembles 
We have attached our ‘Music at WHS’ booklet to this correspondence, which should give you a good 
sense of what is going on musically at Wimbledon High School. There is a fantastic range of musical 
opportunities for all students, and we do hope students will apply themselves with enthusiasm to 
these groups. There is guidance on whether each group is auditioned, open to all, or has an advised 
grade that will help students see which group is suitable for their standard of playing. Students can 
sign up for these groups when they start in September, via our SOCS co- curricular programme for 
open groups; and via a Microsoft Form (which will be sent to them in September) to audition for the 
selective groups. Please do encourage your daughters to talk to anyone in the music department or 
elder students if they are unsure whether to sign up for a group/to audition for a group 
 
Instrumental lessons 
We have also attached some information about instrumental lessons. We have 26 visiting music 
teachers (VMTs) here at Wimbledon High. Lessons are held during the school day – with any student 
who has one instrumental lesson a week missing one academic period a week. This period is rotated 
every week so that students do not miss the same period in a day, more than once in a half-term. 
For any student who learns more than one instrument in school, we will endeavour to have their 
second instrumental lesson time fixed outside of the academic timetable wherever possible. Most 
VMTs have availability to start lessons in September, if there is no availability, you will be placed on a 
waiting list which will be consulted when spaces become available. 
Application forms will be sent to you in the summer term. 
 
ABRSM/Trinity Exams 
We host ABRSM exams every term in the church next door – and these are organised through 
Wimbledon High School. Students who have their instrumental/vocal lessons inside or outside of 
school can apply. Those that learn in school will be entered by their visiting music teacher following 
a conversation with the student and parents. Those that learn outside of school should register 
interest in taking an exam by emailing Sue Brownrigg directly. We have recently also started running 
Trinity Exams through the same centre. These Trinity exams do require a large enough sign-up for 
Trinity to send an examiner. As with ABRSM, please contact the Music department if you might be 
interested in signing up your daughter for an exam. 
 
Best wishes, 

  
William Ford  
Director of Music 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

If you have any queries or questions, please find our contact details below: 
 

Director of Music – William Ford 
w.ford@wim.gdst.net 

 
Head of Academic Music – Dr John Parsons 

john.parsons@wim.gdst.net 
 

Teacher of Music and Assistant Head of Year 7 - Eden Lavelle 
e.lavelle@wim.gdst.net 

 
Head of Instrumental Performance – Mike Wilson 

michael.wilson@wim.gdst.net 
 

Head of Singing – Anna Prowse 
anna.prowse@wim.gdst.net 

 
Music Administrator – Sue Brownrigg 

sue.brownrigg@wim.gdst.net 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


